incoln, Nebraska

January, 1979

### COMING UP--AN IMPORTANT MEETING

We hope all of you will circle Sunday, January 14, on your calenders. That is the date for our next meeting.

The place is the American Forward Building at 745 D Street. The time is 2 o'clock in the afternoon.

We are hoping for a good turnout. This is an important meeting when we will be electing members to the Lincoln Chapter Board of Directors. There will be an interesting program.

Refreshments. Yes. Something good to go with a cup of coffee--to enjoy during the visiting time after the meeting.

Do come and share in the fellowship!

#### 1979 DUES ARE DUE

Have you paid your membership dues for 1979? If you haven't mailed them to head-quarters, please do so without delay. Or, you may make the payment at our meeting on January 14. Dues are \$16.00 for 1979.

## NOTES FROM THE BOARD

A "thank you" to the following people who donated the lovely prizes that were given at our annual Broda Dinner held on November 2, 1978: Mrs. Margaret Roh, Mrs. Alex Froscheiser, Mrs. Kay Miller, Emanuel Fisher, Helen Heuser, Erwin Ulmer, Rudy Amen and Lincoln Chapter.

A "thank you" to each and everyone of you for making 1978 a good year for our Lincoln Chapter from the Board of Directors.

### A SPECIAL WORD OF APPRECIATION

The entire international Board of Directors oins me in expressing appreciation to all those members of the Lincoln Chapter who gave so unselfishly of their time and resources throughout 1978. THANK YOU! You are indeed indispensible. Ruth M. Amen

## THEY LIKE OUR RUNZA

The Lincoln Chapter has received an invitation to participate in the Lincoln Community Arts Festival to be held in April 1979. We had a successful sale the last two years. Would you like to help next time?

## LOOKING FOR A WELCOME, MEANINGFUL GIFT?

Our chapter has three beautiful gifts to recommend for those of you who wish to give something "special" to a friend or family member.

A pair of cassette tapes of the "Through the Years" program held at Plymouth Church during the convention. The music is beautiful, hymn singing such as we've never experienced before. The tapes are packaged with a copy of the program. \$9.00 to members. \$12.00 to non-members.

A Reproduction of the Lord's Prayer, in color and suitable for framing. \$3.50.

The Commemorative Medallion, a collector's item designed for the Tenth Anniversary Convention in bronze finish. Medallion, \$2.00. On a chain to wear as a necklace, \$4.00. Add 50 cents if you wish us to mail it.

All these items are available at head-quarters.

# CHRISTMAS GET-TOGETHER A SUCCESS

Our Christmas celebration was a delight. We enjoyed singing the familiar carols in German and hearing some of the "pieces" we learned as children. The special bag of treats arranged for by Jake Sinner were fun to have. The left over treats were shared with residents at Lancaster Manor.

We appreciate St. Paul's United Church of Christ opening its doors to us and want to thank especially Helen Ramer who played the organ for us.